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President’s Message
Respected Seniors and friends,

Greetings from UAU !!!  This month we again had very interesting meets both at 

Capetown & New Delhi. There was enthusiastic participation by UAU members in the 

World Congress of Endourology with several videos and posters apart from active & 

lively discussion. I am proud to say that UAU members outscored rest of the country 

both in terms of scientific contents as well as numbers. I would request the members 

to kindly forward their abstracts so that we may publish them in our Newsletter for 

the interest of those who could not attend because of paucity of time. The Percon 

organised at New Delhi also had good participation from our members. Dr. Pal and the Delhi Urological 

Society need to be commended for organising such a wonderful academic feast and workshop.

There has been growing reforms in our country under the able guidance of our dynamic Prime Minister 

and we must also keep in pace with him and try to shell out the growing influence of Industry specially 

in decision making about patient management and try to offer the cheapest possible alternative to the 

patients. Our country can boast of providing the cheapest and best class treatment in Urology and our 

members have proved it on several occasion.

A proper documentation and recording of cases is the need of hour and my request to the members is 

to spend some time and money in this direction as we lag behind in record keeping and scientific 

presentations not only with our fellow Urologists in other States but also from other Nations although 

we are doing much better work in bulk. A proper registry of all diseases and treatments should be 

made so that we can come out of our own data which is the need of the hour. India can become world 

leader in Urology as we already have top stalwart Indians in the senior posts in US..

The Centre of Excellence idea is still in form of seed and needs nurturing from the members as it can 

borne results in decade and more so in none of the States such facility exists. I request all members to 

send their ideas, proposals so that the same can be initiated. We need mentors to guide our youngsters 

who can be given guidance by the seniors in respective field. The month of December is a little restive 

before our National Conference at Mumbai in January. I expect  a large contingent from our State for 

good deliberation and interaction with National representatives.

We are still lagging behind in our membership drive and I request all especially the office bearers to 

kindly help our Honorary Secretary and Treasurer in enrolling members from their respective areas and 

Institutions. I request all members to do local problem oriented workshops, CME under the Banner of 

UAU after  informing our Honorary Secretary.

Your page of situation vacant, machines for sale and news about staring of new facility for our 

members in the Newsletter is still waiting to see the the dawn We invite members participation in this 

regards.

Long live  UAU, 

Jai Hind!!

Dr VK Mishra
President, UAU



Hon Secretary’s Message
Dear Colleagues,

The month of November is a landmark & memorable month for India and the whole 

world, which will have a significant but yet unpredictable effect on everybody. 

Demonetization & Donald Trump will have a definite effect on all of us. Hope for the 

good.

It is a matter of coincidence also that 8th November saw the above changes and also 

when WCE 2016 started on the other side of equator at Cape Town. On a lighter note 

the northern hemisphere (India & USA) shook when of UAU members went to the 

other side of equator, in WCE 2016.

Dr. Madhu Agrawal, Dr. Aneesh Srivastva, Dr VK Mishra, Dr Anil Sanwal, Dr Dilip Chaurasia, Dr 

Rajsekhar, Dr Pawan Jindal and myself participated in WCE2016.

Many papers were presented & Dr VK Mishra alone has 5 papers to his credit. I would request that all 

the papers that were presented there be made known to UAU members & its brief abstract & take 

home message be made available to be published at UAU forum of Newsletter & UAUCON 2017 so that 

all members be benefitted.

Our Society account has been opened at ICICI Branch in Agra and now active transaction can be done. It 

is a big step forward and I congratulate all those involved in this major activity.

Membership drive has to be increased and please update about the city level society formation so that 

latest in urology can be taken to the masses. The quiz competition for postgraduates is being planned 

at SGPGI at BHU & KGMC and the winners will take part in final quiz at UAUCON. I request the heads of 

these giant institutions to conduct the quiz and inform the results. I request all members to start 

preparing for academic activities at our annual UAUCON 2017 and especially video clips of 

demonstrative procedures.

 At the north zone conference ,when there was a discussion to form subchapters in the north zone, it 

was very heartening to note that with the formation of of UAU, it was far ahead of all other regions. 

UAU has its own  constitution, PAN Number, and a vibrant academic activity throughout the year. 

Hope to keep its banner flying high.

Dr Neeraj K Agrawal

MS, MCh MBA (Health Care Services)

Honorary Secretary UAU

Mobile: 9837057929

Email: drnkabr2@gmail.com

OBITUARY
We are sorry to report the demise of Dr Shyam K Garg from Ghaziabad. We offer our condolences 
to the bereaved family. UAU will always miss the guidance of one of our senior member.
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Congratulations

At recently held - INDIAN FERTILITY SOCIETY CONFERENCE"FERTIVISION 2016" at 
Lucknow UP, Dr Salil Tandon was felicitated by the Organizing committee for the 
work done in the field of Andrology /Reproductive Medicine in Uttar Pradesh.

mailto:drnkabr2@gmail.com


UAU Members at WCE 2016, Capetown, SA
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Disclaimer

Urological Association of Uttar Pradesh (UAU) is not responsible for the information obtained from 
this publication. This newsletter is published for internal circulation amongst the members of 
Urological Association of Uttar Pradesh.PLEASE NOTE that UAU makes no representations, 
guarantees, or warranties as to the accuracy, completeness, or suitability of the information 
provided via this newsletter. UAU specifically disclaims any and all liability for any claims for 
damages that may result from providing the information it contains. 

No part of this publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, 
electronic or mechanical, including photocopying, recording or information storage and retrieval 
system, without permission in writing from the Honorary Secretary, UAU. All products and company 
names mentioned in this newsletter are the trademarks of their respective owners.
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